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Luxembourg,  28 August  2017  

 

 

 To all payment institutions 

To all electronic money institutions 

 

 

Reference: Follow-up on circular letter dated 20 January 2017 (ref. ISP 16-01) – table V1.15 test phase1  

 

Dear Madam, Dear Sir,  

 

By way of the circular letter dated 20 January 2017, Banque centrale du Luxembourg invited all payment 

institutions and electronic money institutions to test the reporting of additional payment data under table 

V1.15, aiming at capturing the payment services activity they provide to users. 

During the test phase, we identified a few points to be amended (e.g. the codes applied for two dimensions in 

table V1.15.3). BCL shall provide the updated XML schema as soon as possible. The test phase shall end and 

the formal reporting of V1.15 shall start with the publication of the final instructions in the version 6 of 

Regulation BCL/2011/9 scheduled in 2018. 

Institutions wishing to report any other issue uncovered during the test phase are kindly requested to contact 

us (market_infrastructures@bcl.lu) until the 29 September 2017.  

 

Sincerely Yours, 

 

BANQUE CENTRALE DU LUXEMBOURG 

 

 

 

___________________ 

  

 

 

___________________ 

Myriam Becker  Pierre Thissen 

Section Infrastructures de marché et 

systèmes de paiement 

 Head of Section, Infrastructures de marché 

et systèmes de paiement 

 

                                                           
1 Regulation BCL/2011/9 dated 4 July 2011 regarding the collection of data of payment instruments and 

payment transactions sets the background for V-tables 


